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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

The car show is over 
and everyone is try-
ing to get back to  a 
normal routine.  The 
club brought in a lot 
of money for our 
scholarship stu-
dents.  Scholarships 
will be awarded at 
the end of the school 
year.  The lucky stu-
dents will come to 
our April general 
meeting so all the 
carnuts can meet 
them and learn what 
college they will be 
attending. 
 
Stay tuned to our 
events that Carol 
Shelton has lined 
up.  Emails will be 
sent out with infor-
mation. 

26th annual car show 
 
The Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts began having small car shows in 1991 in various loca-
tions.  For 26 years we have held the car show at Tubac Golf Resort and Spa. 
 
Many, many thanks go out to our volunteers including “our” students.  This year members 
Jay Lucas and John Beckman stepped up to co-chair, write details of requirements and 
establish the number of volunteers required for each responsibility.  It is our hope that this 
document can be maintained and updated for the future.  
 
Board member Bob Smith utilized an online registration process again this year  Built into 
the software was the ability to e-mail registration forms and updates to entrants.  This as-
sisted us in being able to have data about entries, on-line payment of registration and on-
line sales of merchandise and the BBQ dinner.  Thanks to Bob for his countless hours in 
this process. 
 
Our registration process had an added bonus:  We were able to hear comments from those 
who entered the show.  It’s great to hear, “Congratulations on a grand weekend of cars and 
car people” or “As usual the Nuts did an outstanding job” or “Our BIG thanks for all your 
hard work on the great venue you put on”.  We received suggestions for following shows 
that will be reviewed and decisions made for possible changes in future shows. 
 
But enough about that – let’s get to the fun stuff. 
 
This year we had over 450 entries and nearly 3,000 spectators.  Our weather, although 
cool early on, became warm enough for everyone to enjoy the day.  As always it was a 
beautiful site seeing the colorful cars lined up in their classes – 21 in all.   
 
It is especially rewarding to see so many families teaching their children to love cars like 
we do.  The adults had the opportunity to perhaps see some rare cars they never saw be-
fore.   
 
All I can say was all our hard work payed off.  We are wrapping up and planning again for 
next year!  
 
By Carol Shelton 
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Minutes of General and Board Meetings 

All minutes respectfully submitted,  John Beckman, Secretary 

General Meeting February 2020 

Board Meeting  February 2020 

Next  
General Meeting 

March 2, 2020 
Breakfast - 8:00am 
Meeting -  8:30am 

Dominicks 

The February 2020 general 
meeting of the Santa Cruz 
Valley Car Nuts was held at 
Dominick’s restaurant on 
February 3.  The meeting 
was called to order by 
President Carol Shelton at 
8:19 a.m.  Members pre-
sent totaled 56. 
     Treasurer Arthur 
Mournian gave a financial 
report.  He can be contact-
ed if there are any ques-
tions.  He also mentioned 
that if you volunteered at 
the car show and have not 
received your free t-shirt 
please contact him. 
     Five new members were 
in attendance.  They are 
Bill Hemmert, Paul Mich-
arls, Howie Green, Larry 
Robinson and Jim Nakow-
sky. 
     Carol stated that there 
were 425 registered for the 
car show and over 3,000 
spectators.  Scholarship 
dollar funds will be deter-
mined by the board after all 
costs of the show are taken 
care of.  
      Carol will be out of state 
for the March meeting.  
Vice President Jay Lucas 
will preside over the March 
meeting.  She also stated 
that there are three board 
members that have com-
pleted a three year term 
and will be coming off the 
board.  They include, Jay 
Lucas, Dan McGuire and 
John Beckman. If anyone is 
interested in serving on the 
board they are asked to 
contact her. 
     The date of December 
16, 2020, has been re-
served at Dominick’s res-

taurant for the club holiday 
party. 
     Carol is checking on the 
price per plate.  The board 
will vote on that when the 
price is given. 
     Past president John 
Murray gave some infor-
mation on the Route 66 
Fun Run leaving April 30th.  
The first night stay will be in 
Prescott AZ.  The next two 
evenings will be in Williams 
AZ.  It will be a beautiful 
scenic drive with lots of fun 
places to see along the 
way.  Anyone interested on 
joining in on the trip can 
contact John ASAP.  Many 
of the hotels are getting 
filled up. 
     Member Phil Layton an-
nounced that Dennis Gage 
was quite impressed with 
the car show and the sur-
rounding areas of Tubac.  
Many of the cars he picked 
to film as he toured the 
show were also award win-
ners picked by the judging 
staff.  The show will be 
aired on his TV show 
March 28th.   
     The50/50 drawing was 
won by new member Paul 
Micharls.  He received 
$63.00 
 
The meeting was adjourned 
at 8:51 a.m. 
 
 
 
 

The February 2020 Santa 
Cruz Valley Car Nuts board 
meeting was called to order by 
President Carol Shelton at 
9:14 a.m.  Board members in 
attendance were Jay Lucas, 
Del Hammond, Art Mournian, 
Bob Smith, Rich Marsula, Dan 
McGuire, Ed Bigby and John 
Beckman.  Also in attendance 
were club members Lila Szedi-
us, Gary Johnson, Chuck Dorr, 
Phil Layton and Gary Ballew.   
         Board members John 
Beckman, Jay Lucas and Dan 
McGuire are ending their three 
year terms and will not be 
seeking reelection.  Club 
members Tim Warlick and 
Gary Johnson have volun-
teered to run for the board.  
Bob Smith will put out an E-
mail to all members interested 
in running for the board.  They 
will need to contact Carol 
Shelton if interested.  All those 
interested will be presented to 
the membership at the March 
meeting, and the election will 
be held at the April meeting. 
     A March Fun Run to Bonds 
Boot Co. in Nogales, AZ along 
with lunch at Wisdoms restau-
rant is being organized.  Bob 
Smith will send out an E-Mail 
for everyone to respond back 
on going so reservations can 
be made. 
     It was mentioned that Carol 
will check on the possibility of 
the club becoming a 501C Tax 
exempt club for larger corpo-
rate donations to be made for 
the car show scholarship fund. 
     A much longer discussion 
of having the next car show at 
the Tubac Golf Resort or any 
other locations was covered 
along with other topics con-
cerning the car show.  It was 
decided that the club has to 
work smarter on putting on 
future car shows.  Also to be 
covered are ways to have less 
volunteer workers as it is get-
ting harder to get the needed 

70 to 80 volunteers needed to 
put on the show.  Also drop-
ping the two vans that 
transport people to Tubac 
stores to shop would free up 
six workers for other areas.   
     Other topics included:  The 
need to redo some of the car 
classes.  Possibly adding a 
class just for club members so 
their cars would qualify for 
judging (only for this class).  
Marking class winner’s cars 
and notifying owners to stay 
for the trophy presentations.  
Have more signage for people 
to know where spectators and 
car owners are to park.  Many 
more areas will be looked into 
for future car shows. 
     After much discussions 
concerning the expense of 
having Dennis Gage here 
and the additional adver-
tisement done this year it 
would  be beneficial to 
have the car show at the 
Tubac Resort again next 
year.  Jay Lucas made the 
motion and Art Mournian 
seconded the motion.  Motion 
passed.      
 
A motion was made by Rich 
Marsula and seconded by Jay 
Lucas for adjournment.  Mo-
tion passed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 
10:43 a.m.                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Carol Shelton, President 
2415 E. Overview Ln. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-398-3261 
 
Jay Lucas, V. President 
2193 E. Madera Plateau Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
916-705-2846 
 
John Beckman,  
Secretary, Director 
921 W. Via Alamos 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
402-681-0786 
 
Del Hammond, Director 
P.O. Box 47 
Tumaccocori, AZ 85640 
520-661-1431 
 
Rich Marsula, Director 
1356 W. Camino del Pato 
Green Valley, AZ 85622 
520-777-7514 
 
Dan McGuire, Director 
150 W. Calle Martina 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
406-586-3463 
 
Arthur Mournian,  
Director, Treasurer 
5933 S.Meadow Hills Loop 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
520-269-7587 
 
Bob Smith, Director 
1926 N. Laguna Oaks Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
719-649-6895 
 
Dan Swartz 
1837 W. Via del Recudo 
Green Valley, AZ85622 
393-0683 
 
Student Coordinator 
Lila Szedlus 
520-648-7690 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Maryann Miller 
520-400-3801 
 
Membership Coordinator 
Wendell Werner 
520-829-7178 
 
Website & Email: 

https://carnuts.org 
carnuts@cox.net 
 

PAGE 3                                                                                                                    NUTS & BOLTS                                                                                            FEBRUARY  2020

NUTS & BOLTS—Club publication of the Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts, Inc. 
Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts, Inc. P.O. Box  1216, Green Valley, AZ  85622-1216 

Board of Directors february General Meeting 

The club had a large turnout for the first meeting after our car show.  
There was some discussion about the car show, but most of the discus-
sion will be done at the meeting at Carol Shelton’s house. TBA  Ideas for 
changes for next year will be talked about. 

Route 66 Fun Run 
April 30—May 3 

 
Start:  April 30 - 7:30am 
End:  May 3 - 6:00pm 

Meet at Big Lots to leave at 8:00am 



 
Gate: Over 3,000 spectators 
BBQ Auction of painting - $350 
Saturday Auction - $304   
 
Thanks to all the people 
that donated their time 
 

                  fun facts 
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    DUES TIME—2020 
It is that time of the year when you are asked to pay your club dues unless you just joined.  Our club operates on a 
“once a year” system of collecting dues.   Your 2020 dues are due in March 31, 2020.  Your dues pay for the newslet-
ter, Nuts & Bolts, which keeps you abreast of all the club activities and events.  Your club is a non-profit club and any 
excess money in the club treasury goes to community youth projects. 
Dues are $25 Annually 
 

Mail your check to:                                    Please Print Clearly                    
SANTA CRUZ VALLEY CAR NUTS 
P.O. Box 1216 
Green Valley, AZ  85622-1216 
 
Name:_____________________________ Spouse: _____________ Phone: ___________________ 
 
Local Address__________________________________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ State: _________  ZIP: _______________ 
 
Summer Address: _________________________________ Phone: ________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ State: _________  ZIP: _______________ 
 
Email Addresses:__________________________________________________ 
 
Birthdays  
 
Name & Date:______________________         Anniversary Date if Applicable: 
 

Name & Date:  _________________________          ______________________________ 

Pre-registered    436 
Day of                    18 
Total                     454 
No Shows              26 
Total at Show       428 
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March Birthdays 
 
1. John Beckman 
3.    Tim Warlick 
4. Stet Reid 
5. Manny Vasquez 
9.    Jeff Grass 
10. Duane Miller 
13.   Mike Stewart 
16. Don Saffold 
17.  Patrick Nilo 
18.  Jim Guy 
21. Allan Wright 
24. Rosemary Vasquez 
24.  Doreen Quattropani 
25,  Bonita Hjerpe 
28. Pat Oberst 
28.  Katy Danhoff 

 
 
 
 

March Anniversaries 
 

1. David & Sandy McKnight 
       Tim & Nadine Warlick 
21.  Dave & Karen Ward 
24. Ken & Petey Faber 
 

If anyone has questions or corrections for the 
newsletter, please contact: carnuts@cox.net 

Car Shows 
 

Little Anthony’s Day shows: 
2/15; 3/14; 3/28; 
 
February 15—BBQ and Blues Festival  
Oro Valley Market Place - 12155 N Oracle Rd, Oro 
Valley, AZ 85737  
 
March 8—Fords on 4th 
4th Ave. Tucson 9am—3pm 
Info:  520-668-0402 or  
www.southernarizonamustangclub.org 
 
April 5—Quail Creek Car Show, 11am 
Contact:  Jay Lucas 916-705-2846 
 
April 25 —Rodders Days 
PCC Downtown Campus, Speedway & Stone,  
Tucson, AZ  10am-3pm 
 
Check out www.cruisinarizona.com for the latest 
info on car shows around the state. 

For corrections or additions, please  contact carnuts@cox.net 

FOR SALE 
1992 Lincoln Town Car 150,000 miles, all service 
records, silver with nice leather interior.  Contact Jan 
at (503) 244-0451.  (Local Resident). (10/2019) 

31 MODEL A FORD 4 dr TOWN SEDAN-  90 K Miles  
$7900-   Bob Oberst- 614-537-5304  (11/2019) 

1951 Ford 2 door 4 speed stick.  
 Pat Nilo—612-390-6666  (11/2019) 
 

If your car is listed here for sale and it has already be 
sold let me know.  I will be starting over with a list of 
cars and will date them and leave them up for 6 months 
and then take them down.  Thanks  Maryann Miller, 
 maryann614@cox.net 

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK  
Go to your own Facebook page and type In the 
search bar “Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts”     

NEW MEMBERS 

Don’t forget that elections of new Board Mem-
bers is coming up.  If you would like to run for 
the Board or know someone that would make a 
good Board member, contact Carol Shelton at 
520-398-3261 

If you have a car for sale, just let me  know.   
maryann614@cox.net 

Victor & Natalie Harms 
vharmsphd@gmail.com 
 
Joan Manhart 
525 S Abrego Ave  
Green Valley, AZ  85714 
manhartjoan@gmail.com  
 
Denny Scanlan 
Post Office Box 35033  
Huber, AZ  85740 
Dennyscanlan@gmail.com  
 
 

Steve Newport 
1110 w. Placita Alvina  
Green Valley, AZ  85714 
Senewport@icloud.com  
 
Jerry Snyder 
184 E Placita Nubes de Agua  
Sahuarita, AZ  85629 
jerryanddebbie76@yahoo.com 
 
Ron Reinhert 
1148 E 48th Way    
Long Beach, CA  90807 
b25ronbo@gmail.com  

mailto:b25ronbo@gmail.com�
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Friday Nite BBQ in Geronimo Room 
     On Friday, January 26th many Car Nuts and guests attending the Car Show the next day had 
time to meet and get to know each other. 
     We enjoyed being in the Geronimo Room as usual.     Upon arrival, guests were greeted and 
given name tags.  Tickets were offered for sale for the items displayed.   All displayed items (except 
the original watercolor) were donated items, so all funds went directly to the club.  We also had 
50/50 tickets for sale. 
     Wendell Warner’s DVD played the entire time.  Wendell spent hours putting together pictures 
and information about the club from 1991 to the present.  We saw members in their younger days 
and cars in their older days.  Having no music to accompany it gave everyone the opportunity to 
have table conversations while peeking at the DVD from time to time. 
     After our BBQ dinner, winners were drawn for all items.  The auction followed.  The Tubac Golf 
Resort donated rooms and golf packages which ended up being auctioned the day of the show.  
The original water color created again by Roberta Rogers was auctioned off and other items as 
well. 
     It was to be an early morning and a long day ahead for all.  Off to our rooms to rest for an excit-
ing car show in the morning. 
 
By: Carol Shelton 
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If you would like the story of your car/cars in the newsletter, just email your story to carnuts@cox.net and I will try and fit 
it in the newsletter.  Your articles are always welcome. 

 

 

Our great DJ John 

Ooops 

 Ok.  What are we 
doing here! 

 These posters 
are really heavy!! 

Arthur Mournian 
Unloading T-shirts 

Our favorite artist 
Roberta Rogers 

 There sure are 
a lot of signs to 
put up! 



PAGE 8                                                                                                                           NUTS & BOLTS                                                                                  FEBRUARY 2020                             

 

Lots of great cars at the 
show 
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All our great winners 
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First Place Winners 
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The club would like to thank our member photographer Wendell Werner.  
He takes beautiful pictures of the car show and all the first place winners. 
He then prepares the pictures and frames them to present to all our great 
sponsors.  Thank you Wendell 

Best of Show 

More First Place Winners 

Most unique 
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 Arizona Family 
  Restaurant   

 

                     Kathy Wagner 
                        Catering  

 
80 W. Esperanza           Visit the  
Green Valley, AZ 85614        Easy Street Lounge 
(520) 625-3680      
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Arizona Family  
Restaurant 

 
Kathy Wagner 

Catering 
80 W. Esperanza 
Green Valley, AZ  
85614 

Visit the 
Easy Street Lounge 
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520-625-1779    rick.dbp@gmail.com 

 

 

 

31@gmail.com 

 

Reservations   
520-398-2211 

1 Otero Rd, Tubac, AZ 
1-800-848-7893 

27Holes of Golf 
Destination Spa 

Stables Ranch Grill 

TUBAC GOLF RESORT & SPA 
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Celebrating Our 40th Year in 
Business 

Learn a skill your Father should have taught you. 
Knives, scissors and garden tools 

Sharpening for your pleasure or home business 
Steve Bottorff 

Oro Valley 
Pontiac Solstice Enthusiast 

 

Sharpeningmadeeasy.com 

 

Continental Self Storage 
 

Inside Car Storage 
 

Car Nut Discount 
5% 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Resident Manager 

520 E. Whitehouse Canyon Rd. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-625-3405 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
3 1/2 HAPPY BARBERS 

 
JEFF CABALLERO 

Barber/Owner 
 

125 Calle de las Tiendas #129A 
Green Valley Business Park 

One Block West of Manuel’s Restaurant 
 

520-625-0929 

ServiceMaster of Green Valley LLC 
Owner:  John Quattropani 

17802 Placita Mayo 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 

520-625-0026 

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning Services 
24 Hr. Emergency Service 
Carpet/Oriental Rugs/Tile 

Carpet/Fabric Protection, Pet Odor Removal, Sanitizing 
Fire/Water/Smoke Restoration 

Upholstered Furniture, Drapery Cleaning, Spot Removal 
Pressure Washing/Garages 
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